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The Malden Public Library, a corporation with partial city support, needs 

more endowment funds to continue its many services.  Its present funds 

provided the fine paintings, popular lecture courses and most of the 

books, as well as the land, the buildings and its additions.   

 

Contributions to the Malden Public Library are gifts to a charitable 

organization within meaning of the Internal Revenue Code. 

 

 

FORM OF GENERAL BEQUEST BY WILL 

 

 

I give and bequeath to the Malden Public Library the  

Sum of -------------------------------------------- Dollars 

 

 

Consult your attorney as to the form of gifts for memorials or other 

special purposes. 
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MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 

ORGANIZATION 

Trustees of the Malden Public Library, 2017 

 

Dr. John Tramondozzi, President     1980    February, 2018 

Joseph F. Lawless, Vice President   1997   February, 2019 

Frank M. Molis, Treasurer 2004  February, 2019 

=Dr. George E. Holland  1985  February, 2017 

%John Moreschi   2017                     February, 2020 

Jayne E. Brown, Secretary, Auditor 2003  February, 2018 

Anne D’Urso-Rose  2009  February, 2018 

Lisa A. Jacobson   2009  February, 2017 

Gregory Lucey       2014        February, 2017 

Rev. Martha Dominy  2014  February, 2019 

 

Ex-Officiis 

Gary Christenson 

(Mayor of the City) 

Debbie DeMaria 

(President of the City Council) 

Honorary Trustees 

=Wilfred J. Carr (1970-1985)       

 =David Van Allen (1985-2002) 

Rita E. Hashem (1985-2010) 

 

COMMITTEES 

Library 

Jayne E. Brown               Dr. George Holland      Joseph F. Lawless   

Anne D’Urso-Rose     Rev. Martha Dominy 

  

Finance 

Frank M. Molis                      Lisa A. Jacobson  Joseph F. Lawless 

        Gregory Lucey 

Art 

Dr. John E. Tramondozzi        Jayne E. Brown Joseph F. Lawless 

 

Buildings and Grounds 

Dr. George E. Holland       Gregory Lucey     Frank M. Molis 

                                                Lisa A. Jacobson 

 

Lecture  

Joseph F. Lawless Jayne Brown  Anne D’Urso-Rose          

Dr. George E. Holland  Lisa  A. Jacobson  

 

NOTE: The President is ex-officio member on all Committees. 

                    *Resigned       %New Trustee           =Deceased 



 

 
MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 

ORGANIZATION 

Trustees of the Malden Public Library, 2018 

 

Dr. John Tramondozzi, President     1980    February, 2021 

Joseph F. Lawless, Vice President   1997   February, 2019 

Frank M. Molis, Treasurer 2004  February, 2019 

Gregory Lucey, Secretary  2014        February, 2020 

John Moreschi   2017                     February, 2020 

Jayne E. Brown   2003  February, 2021 

Anne D’Urso-Rose  2009  February, 2021 

Lisa A. Jacobson   2009  February, 2020 

Rev. Martha Dominy  2014  February, 2019 

 

Ex-Officiis 

Gary Christenson 

(Mayor of the City) 

Peg Crowe 

(President of the City Council) 

Honorary Trustees 

=Wilfred J. Carr (1970-1985)       

 =David Van Allen (1985-2002) 

Rita E. Hashem (1985-2010) 

 

COMMITTEES 

Library 

Jayne E. Brown                    John Moreschi     Joseph F. Lawless   

Anne D’Urso-Rose     Rev. Martha Dominy 

  

Finance 

Frank M. Molis                      Lisa A. Jacobson  Joseph F. Lawless 

        Gregory Lucey 

Art 

Dr. John E. Tramondozzi        Jayne E. Brown Joseph F. Lawless 

 

Buildings and Grounds 

Gregory Lucey      Rev. Martha Dominy Frank M. Molis 

                           Lisa A. Jacobson               John Moreschi 

 

Lecture  

Joseph F. Lawless Jayne Brown  Anne D’Urso-Rose          

John Moreschi  Lisa A. Jacobson  

 

NOTE: The President is ex-officio member on all Committees. 

 



 

MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 

ORGANIZATION 

Staff of the Malden Public Library, 2018 

 

Director     Dora St. Martin 

Assistant Director        Caron Guigli 

Administrative Assistant             Judith A. Weaver 

 

Professional Librarians 

 

Lily Mysona        Stacy Holder      Wendy Kung 

Jean Slavkovsky     Patrick Brennan      Jennifer Browning 

Rebecca Smith        Tina Vegelante       

 

 

Library Assistants 

 

Monica Hatzis                 Laura Buckley  ∞Caitlin Quinn    

Marjorie Glennon         Derek Diggs                Carol Woodruff  

Heidi Kruckenberg-P.T.   Sharon Tomasulo-P.T.     

   

Building Custodians 

 

Paul Higgins, Senior Custodian 

Michael Rennie                           John Preziosa (part-time) 

 

MESSENGERS 

 

CHILDREN’S ROOM 

              *Stephen Moran 

 

STACKS   

Thuy Tam Hoang Vo    *Lois Kierstead-Grey       Jason Baxter 

 

§Retired ∞New Employee *Resigned 

                              #Promotion                       =Deceased 

 
 

 

 
 



 

REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT OF THE  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 
This is the 12th Report of this President and the 140th Report of the 
Malden Public Library as mandated by a Special Act of the Legislature. 
 
There is an old Italian saying that the old often used dish, despite its 
flaws and imperfections, lasts longer that a new one. The saying loses in 
the translation. But what it boils down to is the fact that the old one is 
treated with more love and respect; the new is liable to break by 
carelessness. What it means is that the old can survive better than the 
new because it is more appreciated. This seems quite true whether we 
apply this saying to our Library or ourselves. 
 
This past year was a year of no great disasters or emergencies. In 
addition to providing services for the public, it allowed the Board to 
work on ongoing problems in building maintenance, policy development 
and both short and long-range planning. Some necessary repairs were 
accomplished – boilers were replaced, patrons’ bathrooms were 
remodeled, the chairlift was replaced. When weeding work was done in 
the basement, problems were spotted in the structure and work was 
started on those repairs. 
 
The Long-Range Planning Committee, under the direction of Trustee 
Moreschi, brought plans up to date, determining items that could be 
more readily handled. Among, these were the continued Art Inventory 
in preparation for an appraisal. During the Inventory of prints, a number 
of Japanese woodblock prints were “rediscovered”. Theses became the 
centerpiece of a joint exhibit with the Malden Historical Society. Other 
Japanese art, clothing and porcelains from the Society rounded out the 
exhibit. Lectures on Tea and Ikebana were included.  
 
Plans for a WW1 exhibit in fall 2018 were begun and even plans for a 
Converse Bicentennial program in 2020. 
 
The Library continued to loan out its art to other museums, provide 
photographs of old Malden buildings and views. The Collection 
increased by purchases and donations. 
 
 



 

Fundraising continued with a few changes. The Wine Tasting was 
replaced by a Beer Fest, two book sales were held. Triple Threat Trivia 
again drew many competitive groups as players. 
 
Library policies were reviewed and brought up to date by staff and 
Trustees. 
 
The Library continues to be a center of activity providing services for all 
groups - children, adults, students and professionals – all the residents 
of Malden. It is amazing not only the amount of work but the quality of 
work that goes on in the Library. The staff at all levels must be 
recognized and thanked. 
 
Sincere thanks to all our patrons who drive us to do more and better; 
the Mayor and Council for their help; our many donors and funders who 
concretely show their belief in our work; my fellow Trustees for their 
commitment.  
 
The City is proud of its Library 
and staff and rightly so. 
 
The Board is committed and 
will keep patching the old dish 
to make it serve for a long 
time! 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
John E. Tramondozzi 
President of the Board 
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REPORT OF THE LIBRARIAN 
 
This is the 6th report of the Librarian and the 140th submitted to the 
Board of Trustees.   
 
“Every season hath its pleasures.” Thomas Moore (1779–1852) 
 
Every season has something to offer.  This report will highlight some of 
the very special programs from the past twelve months.  It is important 
to remember, however, that it is the services and programs the library 
staff provides day after day – season after season – that define our 
library.  Librarians helping people find information and use new 
technologies, circulation staff providing readers’ advisory and friendly 
customer service, free access internet, assistance with downloading 
digital materials, help with employment and career resources, and 
providing free activities and educational programs for children and 
teens.  As I look back at the past year, I am so proud of everything we 
have accomplished and look forward to another great year ahead. 
 
The American Library Association’s new initiative “Libraries 
Transforming Communities” highlights the role libraries play in helping 
community members engage in civic dialogue about local and national 
issues.  In November, the Library hosted a Citizen Lyceum on 
“Understanding Democracy and the Bill of Rights.”  The program was 
led by Roger Desrosiers of the Massachusetts Center for  



 

Civic Education, and co-sponsored by Malden Reads, the Chinese 
Culture Connection, Malden C O R E – Community Organizing for Racial 
Equity, and the American Association for Arab Women.   
 
Community conversation continued at a lecture by Dr. John Hill on his 
new book, “Adam Smith’s Equality and the Pursuit of Happiness” and a 
a talk by former Educational Commissioner David Driscoll on his book 
“Commitment and Common Sense: Leading Education Reform in 
Massachusetts.”  Public programs highlighted services of community 
organizations, including: ABCD’s Homeless Outreach Program, Mystic 
Valley Opportunity Center, Cambridge Health Alliance, and Malden 
Overcoming Addiction.  The Library also worked with Malden Historical 
Society and the City of Malden on a wonderful celebration of the 125th 
Anniversary of the Pledge of Allegiance and the 3rd Annual Malden 

Declaration Day. 
  
 
  



 

The Converse Building’s Art Galleries attracted visitors of all ages,  
from school age students to visitors from as far away as Japan and 
England.     
 
The Library was gifted several new 
works, including Boatyard, Edam, 
by the Malden born abstract artist 
Jason Berger. 
 
The Library’s Japanese print 
collection had its first public 
showing since 1913 in the 
exhibition “Lasting Impressions of 
Japan: Hokusai & Hiroshige and 
Beyond.”  The exhibition in 
collaboration with the Malden 
Historical Society included prints, 
traditional dress and textiles, and 
ceramic arts.  A series of programs were presented include kimono 
origami, ikebana flower arrangement, and an program on Chinse tea 
and art. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Arts programming expanded with a 
new monthly rotating art gallery in 
the Park Street hall.  In March, 
Malden watercolorist Rod Peterson 
kicked off the series with his 
watercolor collection “A Few of My 
Favorite Places to Paint.”  
 

TRIPLE THREAT TRIVIA 20 
 

On January 28, 2018, the Library held 
its 20th Annual Triple Threat Trivia 
Fundraiser.  Sadly, it was the last trivia 
event to be hosted by our amazing Committee Chair Ellie Cushing.  We 
hope to see Ellie at a trivia table in the future.   
 
The Trivia Fundraiser held at Anthony’s Function Hall is always a fun 
evening with Master of Ceremonies Paul Solano keeping the evening 
lively.   A special thanks go to Jean Slavkovsky, Jennifer Browning and 
Caron Guilgi for co-chairing the event.  Thanks also go to our special 
business sponsors:  E. E. Burns and Son Funeral Home, Shapiro & 
Hender, the Medeiros Family (Dunkin’), Walker Mechanical Inc., Breen 
and Sullivan Services, the Brennan Group, and the Malden Advocate. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 



 

Thanks to funding from the Adelaide Breed Bayrd Foundation the 
wheelchair lift to the Converse Memorial Building was replaced and the 
Park Street public restrooms on the first floor were remodeled.   We 
also worked on replacing the library’s outdated steam boilers. 

 
My continued thanks to the entire Malden Public Library staff, the 
Board of Trustees, Mayor Gary Christenson, and all city officials, our 
generous donors and volunteers, and to the wonderful community of 
Malden for their continued support of their library. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Dora St. Martin 
Director 
 
 
  



 

REPORT OF THE ASSISTANT LIBRARIAN 
 

This is the 5th report of the Assistant Librarian and the 140th submitted 
to the Board of Trustees.   

Friends of the Malden Public Library 

 
The annual Book Sale was held October 27 and 28, 2017 and continued 
to be a very successful fund-raiser for the Friends. Because of the 
success of the annual book sale, the Friends decided to hold 2 additional 
“mini book sales” during the year on Wednesday afternoons. These 
were well-attended and will continue this year.   
 
The past few years have shown an explosion of small local craft 
breweries in the area, including Malden. Because of that, the Friends 
decided that instead of continuing with the annual Wine Tasting, they 
would embrace a new challenge and not only switch up the event but 
the time of year. So for 2018, the Friends will hold a Brews for Books 
event in the Fall. 
 
The Friends also represented the Library at the Chamber of Commerce 
Halloween event, giving out children’s books instead of candy (and the 
books were VERY well received!), and at the Bubbles and Books event 
held by the Kiwanis.  The Friends of Library funded new furniture for the 
young adult room, new computers, museum passes, high demand 
books, and programs for adults, teens, and children. 

 
 



 

Malden Reads 

 
This year Malden Reads reached its 8th year milestone.  The Hate U Give 
by Angie Thomas was the 2018 book selection. The Library was again 
involved in planning community events for the months-long program. 
 
A highlight this year was a book discussion and online skype with the 
newly formed community reads project in Charlottesville, Virginia. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Caron Guigli 
Assistant Director 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  



 

SUMMER 
 
The Summer Reading Program kicked off 
with the annual Ice Cream Social 
sponsored by Dairy Delight.  Thanks to 
funding from Preotle, Lane and Associates 
and the Friends of the Malden Public 
Library children and teens had a full 
summer of educational and fun 
programming. This year’s theme was 
Build A Better World.  All ages were 
encouraged to read over the summer and 
special prizes and certificates were 
awarded. 
 

 
 
During the summer, library staff encouraged residents to take part in 
“#whatsyourfour” – a social media campaign highlighting people’s 
favorite books.   Mayor Christenson added his Facebook post and the 
message: "Read, Read, and Read" is what my Mom said to me growing 
up and thanks to the @MaldenMAlibrary I was able to do so.” 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://twitter.com/MaldenMAlibrary


 

The Children’s and Teen Departments were extremely busy over the 
summer months.  Summer events included a live animal show: Creature 
Teacher, a STEM-focused LEGO & Snap Circuit Playtime, KIDSTOCK! 
Theater with fun interpretations of classic tales (Beauty & the 7 
Dwarves), a Bubble Blowing event on the lawn, and the Pumpernickel 
Puppets’ Sir George and the Dragon, and much more.   
 
The Young Adult Department offered jewelry making, anime and 
gaming events, and young adult movie afternoons. Teens who read at 
least 5 hours a week were eligible for weekly prizes and a prize was 
presented to the teen who read the most. 
 
On August 21, Library staff went old-school for the “Great American 
Eclipse" and built shoe-box viewers to view the historic solar eclipse.    
 
 
 
  



 

The Live on the Lawn Summer Series kicked off with the sounds of the 
Endless Summer band.  The band played warm weather favorites by the 
Beach Boys, The Beatles and Bob Marley and fun dance music that got 
everyone moving their feet in the grass.  The summer ended with a 
packed house for an outdoor showing of the family film Moana. The 
Summer Series is sponsored by the Eastern Bank Charitable Foundation 
and the Friends of the Malden Public Library. 
 
Summer fun also included 
story time at the Annual 
Fairy House Festival held at 
Pine Banks Park.  Despite 
heavy rain, patrons also 
enjoyed time at Pine Banks 
for “From Walden to 
Malden” – a celebration of 
the 200th birthday of Henry 
David Thoreau. 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

FALL 

It feels like summer just began, and then before you know it, the stores 
are filled with school supplies and its back-to-school.  As the bell rung 
for the first day of school, the Malden Public Library was ready to 
provide resources for adult and child literacy and life-long learning. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
September is Library Card Sign-up Month, a time when libraries 
nationwide join together to remind parents, caregivers and students 
that signing up for a library card is the first step towards academic 
achievement.  Library orientations and tours help new users find all the 
amazing resources available through their new library card.  Students 
from the Immigrant Learning Center were proud of their new cards. 
 
It is said that the public library is the bridge over the digital divide.  With 
millions of Americans – over 35% of adults - without broadband access 
at home, our library staff is always busy helping novice computer users, 
including seniors and individuals with disabilities, get the information 
and help they need. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
The Children’s Department’s 
targeted the early literacy needs of 
Malden families.  This year, like in 
the past, the children’s room was 
filled to capacity for Song & Rhyme 
Story Time and the Panda 
Storytime and Crafts. 
 
Through the Anna Yaghijian Fund 
the library provides free 
enrichment programs for 
kindergarten-aged children and 
their parents from resource 
materials to public programs.    

 

 

 
 



 

WINTER 
 

Winter is the time to warm up with a good book, magazine, or movie – 
and to visit the Library for a fun holiday program.  This past December, 
Greg Cook and Keri Percival led a holiday craft making workshop for kids 
and their families. The children created reindeer masks that were later 
worn in the City of Malden Holiday Parade.  
 

 
 
Library staff and members of the Friends of the Library and Malden 
Reads Committee (and their families) passed out free books during the 
Parade of Holiday Traditions.   
 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
Following the parade, the 
Annual Holiday Tree  
Lighting on the library 
lawn was a big hit.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Malden residents were 
entertained by the very 
talented Malden High 
School Choral Society at 
the Annual Holiday 
Concert, sponsored by the 
Friends of the Library, 
Malden Historical Society, 
and the Victorian Society. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Throughout the season, patrons dropped off food and bought gifts for 
those less fortunate through the Salvation Army’s Annual Food Drive 
and Angel Tree Program.  



 

SPRING 
 
Spring is always a special time 
for libraries – it’s American 
Library Month!   
 
In March, the Library hosting 
performances by The 
Immigrant Learning Center 
theater class.  They 
performed two original plays 
Arriving and Lost in 
Translation.  Drawn from the 
students’ life experiences, 
the plays explored the 
process of arriving to the 
United States and the 
misunderstandings caused by 
language barriers, which can 
be simultaneously funny and challenging.  The performers came from 
many countries, including Albania, Brazil, China, Dominican Republic, El 
Salvador, Haiti, India, Iran, Morocco, South Korea and Venezuela.   
 
For over ten years the Malden Public Library has offered weekly ESL 
conversation classes on Wednesdays.  Library staff also offered tours to 
over 220 students from the Immigrant Learning Center and the Malden 
High School ESL class. 

 
Among the spring programs was an adult 
origami workshop, a pastel art class led by 
Gregory Maichack, a lecture by John Root on 
“Edible Wild Plants of the Northeast,”  and a 
book talk by Malden poet David Surette.  

 
  



 

 
International Firefighters' Day is observed on May 4.  At the Library, 
children were on hand to meet Firefighter Rick Menard, listen to a story, 
and learn about fire safety and what firefighters do.  Guest reader Ted 
Louis-Jacques of Malden Rising Leaders also read stories.  Children’s 
Librarian Rebecca Smith showed the children how a firefighter puts on 
their safety suit. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
May is also Haitian Heritage Month.  The Library was proud to host a 
celebration with a special presentation exploring Haiti’s rich history, art, 
food, and music by Nekita Lamour; and a lecture by Library Director 
Dora St. Martin entitled “Slavery, Abolition and Haiti — A Look at 
Malden History,” exploring the lives of Malden slaves, slave owners, and 
nineteenth century abolitionists. 
 

BY THE NUMBERS 
 
Malden residents continue to use their library enthusiastically.  In 
FY2018, the Library circulated 361,629 items to library card holders  
and 46,267 items to other libraries throughout the state.  Library staff 
answered 89,952 reference questions and assisted an average of 700 
public computer and wifi users per week.   The Technical Services, 
Circulation, and Catalog Departments kept items flowing onto the 
library shelves all year long.  The Library programming staff offered  
303 special programs throughout the year, attended by 16,943  
children, teen and adults. 



 

MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 

HOLDINGS INFORMATION 

AS OF JUNE 20, 2018 

 

Material Type     Adult &     Children’s    Total 

   Young Adult 

 

Books   164,026  39,696   203,722 

 

Print periodicals 

(Newspapers)     9,239   1,292     10,531 

 

Audio  

(compact discs)     1,273     265      1,538 

 

Video  

(DVD’s)     5,086  1,460      6,546 

 

E-books     7,549  1,425      8,974 

 

Downloadable     5,971  2,104      8,075 

(audiobooks, music, etc.)  

 

Downloadable video      73     91         164 

 

Materials in 

electronic format       247     0         247 

(including CD-ROMS) 

 

Microforms    

(fiche, rolls, etc.)   10,436     0     10,436 

 

Miscellaneous   

(kits, framed art prints, 

puppets, films, etc.)      12     28          40 

 

 

       TOTAL   203,912  46,361   250,273 

 

 

  



 

 

MALDEN PUBLIC LIBRARY 

CIRCULATION STATISTICS 

AS OF JUNE 30, 2018 

 

Material Type  Adult & Children’s  Total 

   Young Adult 

 

Books   93,691  130,492             224,183 

 

Print Periodicals 1,582  20,305  21,887 

  

Audio (CD)  1,697  1,709   3,406 

 

Video   32,196  11,165  43,361 

(VHS/DVDs) 

 

E- books  28,789   0  28,789 

 

Downloads Audio 4,655   0   4,655 

 

Downloadable video 64  0       64 

 

Materials in  

electronic format  6,327  0   6,327 

 

Materials in   835  0     835 

microform 

 

Misc. (e.g. e-books  797  603  1,400 

readers, kits, framed   

art, prints, puppets, 

films, etc.) 

 

TOTAL  170,637 164,274        334,911 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

GIFTS 

 

Adelaide Breed Bayrd Foundation  

Replacement of wheelchair lift (2017)     20,000.00 

Renovation of public restrooms (2017)     60,000.00 

Replacement of rubber roof (2018)     20,000.00 

Replacement of Weil-McLain boiler (2018)                40,000.00 

   

            

John J. Preotle  - Summer Reading         5,000.00 

Eastern Bank Charitable Foundation - Summer Concerts       2,000.00  

Dr. Susan J. Blumenthal and Senator Edward Markey       1,000.00             

James E. Glennon - Annual Campaign            800.00 

Peter Elliott – gift of appreciation            200.00 

Diane & Arthur Fullman                                 250.00 

Nancy Zewiey - gift of appreciation                                    165.00 

Ellen O’Leary - gift of appreciation                             200.00 

Ina Gershfield                 12.00  

Frederick & Deborah Cicero                   50.00 

Cheryl & Dan LaBonte                50.00 

Joshua Ward Smith              100.00 

Katherine McIsaac- In honor of Ryan              25.00 

Anonymous donors                15.00 

Anonymous donors-Network for Good            100.00 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 

FUNDS 

 

$100.00 was added to the EDWARD E. BROWN FUND by: 

 Celia Brown  

 

$25.00 was added to the MARY FERRICK MEMORIAL FUND by: 

 Margaret Ferrick-Manley 

 

$100.00  was added to the NANA & MANNY GOLDBERG FUND by: 

 Manuel Goldberg 

 

$25.00 was added to the JAMES AND FLORENCE HASHEM  

 FUND by: Rita E. Hashem 

 

$500.00 was added to the DINA D’ALTO MALGERI FUND by: 

 Dina G. Malgeri 

 

$100.00 was added to the SIMON MALKIN FUND by: 

 Celia Brown 

 

$100.00 was added to the NATHAN & ELSIE MASS FUND by: 

 Alan Mass Dr. Lynne Twining  

 

$60.00 was added to the JOHN AND GERTRUDE MCCAUL  

FUND by:    Gertrude and Ali Sadeghpour 

 

$850.00 was added to the MORRIS & LAURA PIZER FUND by: 

 Max L. Pizer,  Robert and Sarah Adler 

 

$400.00  was added to the SYDNEY PRICE FUND by: 

 Marjorie Price Waters 

    

$200.00 was added to the HARRY & EDYTHE REINHERZ  

ART & MUSIC FUND by:  

Linda Dunn  Anonymous donor 

 

$150.00 was added to the MILTON & BERTHA SMITH FUND by:   

              Robert and Myrna Guterman 

 

$250.00 was added to the JOHN AND GRACE TODISCO FUND by: 

 Patrice Todisco 



 

GIFTS AND BEQUESTS 

 

ANONYMOUS DONORS 

$37,991.22 in 1977; income for Robinson Lectures, Music and 

Audio Visual 

CONSTANTINE ARVANITES FUND 

 $750 in 1999; income for purchase of books on art 

PEARL BATES FUND 

 $200 in 1994; income for purchase of books 

ADELAIDE BREED BAYRD FUND 

$5,000 in 2012: income for purchase of books on travel, history 

and biography 

FRANK A. & BLANCHE S. BAYRD FUND 

$5,000 in 2012: income for purchase of books on travel, history 

and biography 

LUCIA ALLEN MILLET BAXTER FUND 

$362 in 1917; income for works of American poets 

MAUDE ELIZABETH HENNEBERRY BERRY FUND 

$10,407.02 in 1985-1986: income for general purposes 

LEO BLACHER MEMORIAL FUND 

 $7,551 in 1982-2016; income for purchase of books 

J. RUSSELL BOWMAN MEMORIAL FUND 

 $1,810 in 1983-2014; income for purchase of books 

BRENNAN FAMILY FUND 

$30,460 in 1998-2010; income for children’s books 

EDWARD E. BROWN FUND 

$7,074 in 1982-2018; income to be used to beautify the garden 

RICHARD BUCKLEY FUND 

 $1,330 in 2002; income for purchase of books 

EUGENE M. & GEORGINA F. BURNETT FUND 

$1,570 in 1994-2001; income to be used for the purchase of 

books 

JOHN CIAVARRO FUND 

$1,275 in 2012; income to be used for books on Scouting 

ARTHUR D. COREY FUND 

 $15,000 in 1928; income for purchase of books 

DELORAINE P. COREY FUND 

 $15,000 in 1928; income for purchase of books 

MURIEL DINNEEN COSGROVE FUND 

$8,000 in 1979-2012; income for books on Roman, Gaelic or 

American History 

MARY HAZEL CRYAN FUND 



 

$745 in 2001-2005; income for purchase of books 

JEAN DICKIE MEMORIAL FUND 

 $10,759 in 2002-2004; income for purchase of books 

JENNIE O. ELLEFSEN FUND 

 $400 in 1974; income to be used for general purposes 

HERBERT W. FISON FUND 

 $1,000 in 1957; income for purchase of books 

ELAINE FOLEY FUND 

 $990 in 1999; income for purchase of large print books 

DONALD AND MAUREEN FORD FAMILY FUND 

 $220 in 2002-2003; income to be used for general purposes 

THE FIRST NATIONAL BANK OF MALDEN 

 $1,250 in 1958; income for the purchase of books 

SYDNEY AND MARY REINHERZ FREEDMAN FUND 

$10,859.81 in 1979-1998; income for purchase of large print 

books  

FREDA GERRISH MEMORIAL FUND 

 $1,290 in 1989; income to be used for general purposes 

H. ELLIOT GERRISH FUND 

$2,788 in 1985-1996; income to be used for general purposes 

LENA A.M.H. GESANG FUND 

 $390 in 1962-1994; income for purchase of books 

PERCY GLASER FUND 

 $550 in 2001; income for purchase of books 

NANA AND MANNY GOLDBERG FUND 

 $8,829 in 1998-2018; income for purchase of books 

DOROTHEA GRIFFIN FUND 

 $880 in 1991-1992; income for purchase of books 

WALTON S. HLL FUND 

 $1,500 in 1972; income to be used for general purposes 

JAMES AND FLORENCE HASHEM FUND 

$6,550 in 1987-2018; income to be used for general purposes 

HORRACE HITCHINGS 

$3,000 in 1917; income used for the purchase of Religious books 

JACOB HOLM FUND 

 $5,000 in 1884; income for purchase of books 

GRACE M. HOWES FUND 

 $1,000 in 1969; income for purchase of general books 

ELSIE G. HURLEY FUND 

 $3,385 in 1971; income for purchase of books 

  



 

RICHARD J. HYMAN FUND 

 $5,000 in 2001; income for purchase of books 

CHARLOTTE H. IRWIN FUND 

 $5,025 in 1978-1995; income for the benefit of staff 

ALFRED H. AND JEANNE JONES FUND 

$500 in 1980; income for programs for blind and visual 

handicapped; $500 in 1980; income for purchase of books 

DR. THOMAS KENNEY MEMORIAL FUND 

 $300 in 1980; income for purchase of travel books 

RITA KIERSTEAD FUND 

 $385 in 1980; income for purchase of books 

ABRAHAM KLAIMAN BOOK FUND 

 $953 in 1991-1996; income for purchase of books 

ISABEL H. LANG FUND 

 $3,000 in 1983; income for purchase of books 

SHIRELY D. LAPPIN FUND 

$3,516 in 2002-2015; income for purchase of books on history 

ELMER G. LEWIS FINE ARTS FUND 

$5,000 in 1983; income for purchase of books of Fine Arts and 

paintings 

ELMORE ESTES LOCKE FUND 

$1,000 in 1931; income for purchase of books 

ELIZABETH H. LORD FUND 

 $500 in 1882; income for purchase of books 

EMMA P. LORD 

 $5,000 in 1996; income to be used for general purposes 

MARGARET LOPEZ AND LUCINDA MULLEN FUND 

 $250 in 1965: income for purchase of books 

MALDEN HIGH SCHOOL CLASS OF 1939 

 $500 in 1989; income to be used for Children’s Room 

MALDEN POST #69 AMERICAN LEGION AND AUXILLARY 

 $205 in 1999: income for purchase of books 

DINA D’ALTO MALGERI FUND 

 $17,285 in 1990-2018; income for purchase of books 

SIMON MALKIN FUND 

 $3,934 in 1985-2018; income for purchase of books 

ELSIE AND NATHAN MASS MEMORIAL FUND 

 $8,317 in 1985-2018; income for purchase of books 

JOHN F. AND GERTRUDE V. MCCAUL FUND 

 $2,100 in 1979-2018; income for purchase of books 

DOROTHY M. MCFARLAND 

 $525 in 1995-2003; income to be used for general purposes 



 

MCKINLEY FAMILY FUND 

 $33,350 in 1989-1995; income for purchase of books 

AMELIA MICLETTE MEMORIAL FUND 

 $856 in 1983; income for purchase of books 

ANDREW NILSSON FUND 

 $8,000 in 1957-1976; income for purchase of books 

JOSEPH NILSSON FUND 

 $10,000 in 1957-1976; income for purchase of books 

REGINA NILSSON FUND 

 $8,000 in 1957-1976; income for purchase of books 

DANIEL AND JAMES O’BRIEN MEMORIAL FUND 

 $2,275 in 1993-2008; income for purchase of books 

MARGARET K. PARK FUND 

 $2,000 in 1993-1953; income for purchase of books 

MARY A. PERKINS FUND 

 $49,062 in 1989; income to be used for general purposes 

MARIE PERRY FUND 

 $2,000 in 1974; income for general purposes 

 $2,000 in 1974; income for lectures 

MORRIS AND LAURA PIZER MEMORIAL FUND 

 $23,325 in 1969-2018; income for purchase of books 

SYDNEY PRICE FUND 

 $800 in 1979-2018; income for purchase of books 

HARRY AND EDYTHE REINHERZ MUSIC AND ART FUND 

 $33,037 in 1985-2018; income for purchase of art and music 

MARY RICCARDI FUND 

 $745 in 2005; income for purchase of books 

NANCY ROHWEDDER FUND 

 $1,285 in 2012; income for purchase of books 

RUTH ROSS MEMORIAL FUND 

 $3,000 in 2003; income for Reference Department 

 $2,000 in 2003; income for Children’s Department 

GEORGE D. ROSSYN FUND 

 $3,110 in 1976-2005; income for purchase of books 

JOSEPH AND FAY B. RUSSO ART FUND 

 $26,325 in 1988; income to be used for art 

GODFREY RYDER FUND 

$8,207 in 1939-1940; income for purchase of books 

LILLIAN SANDLER FUND 

 $1,985 in 2000-2002; income for purchase of books 

FREIDA KLAIMAN SCHWARTZ FUND 

 $1,100 in 1996-1998; income for purchase of books 



 

LOUIS SHAMES MEMORIAL FUND 

 $1,541 in 1983-2001; income for purchase of books 

FRANCIS AUGUSTUS SHOVE FUND 

 $1,000 in 1935; income for purchase of books 

MILTON AND BERTHA SMITH MEMORIAL FUND 

 $5,043 in 1987-2018; income for purchase of books 

MARY E. WEBSTER SMITH FUND 

 $1,000 in 1910; income for purchase of books 

SANDRA LEE SMYLY FUND 

 $10,000 in 1985; income for purchase of books 

SYFFERMAN MEMORIAL FUND 

 $8,000 in 1903; income for purchase of books 

JEROME AND MAZIE THOMPSON FUND 

 $1,400 in 1987-2012; income for purchase of books 

JOHN AND GRACE TODISCO FUND 

 $4,491 in 2001-2018; income for purchase of books 

EDNA E. TURKINGTON FUND 

$26,7790in 1989-1992; income for purchase of books 

FRANK P. WAKEFIELD FUND 

 $1,008 in 1954; income for purchase of scientific books 

JACOB WERLIN FUND 

 $2,500 in 2004; income for purchase of books 

EDNA MAY WHITTEMORE FUND 

 $1,000 in 1971; income for purchase of books 

PARKER WILLIAMS FUND 

 $2,500 in 2000; income to be used for general purposes 

VIRGINIA WILSON FUND 

 $325 in 1998; income for purchase of books 

ANNA YAGHJIAN FUND 

 $203,963 in 2007; income to be used for Kindergarteners 

 

 

 

  



 

Fund Balances as of June 30, 2018 

 

Name                 Principal      Purpose    Income    

Board Restricted Trust  $ 1,333,894.72 General  

Harry P. Ballard  $        1,000.00 General 

Elisha & Mary Converse $    250,000.00 General  $14,146.12 

M. Ida Converse  $      10,000.00 General 

Isabelle H. Corey  $      99,511.26 General 

James F. Eaton   $        5,000.00 General 

Jennie O. Ellefsen  $           400.00 General 

Donald & Maureen  

Ford    $           220.00 General 

Freda Gerrish   $        1,290.00 General 

H. Elliot Gerrish  $        2,788.00 General 

Walton Hall   $        1,500.00 General 

James & Florence Hashem $        6,550.00 General 

Grace Howe   $        1,000.00 General        43.67 

Morris Kahn   $        2,000.00 General 

Emma P. Lord   $        5,000.00 General         

Dorothy M. McFarland  $           525.00 General 

Mary A. Perkins  $      49,061.66 General 

Marie Perry   $        4,000.00 General 

Parker Williams   $        2,500.00 General 

Board Restricted Fund  $    323,956.04 Art 

Elisha & Mary Converse $      50,000.00 Art 

Mary D. Converse  $      15,000.00 Art 

Joseph & Fay Russo  $      26,325.00 Art 

Anonymous   $      37,991.00 Lecture     1,658.95 

Ena Metcalf   $      30,000.00 Lecture     1,310.00 

Marie A. Perry   $        4,000.00 Lecture          87.33 

Roswell R. Robinson  $      13,600.00 Lecture        593.87 

Maude E. Henneberry 

Berry    $      10,407.02 Special        419.60 

Edward E. Brown  $        7,074.00 Special        281.62 

Charlotte Irwin   $        5,025.00 Special        219.43 

Malden High School 

Class of 1939   $           500.00 Special          21.83 

Harry & Edythe Reinherz  

Music and Art Fund  $      33,037.00 Special     1,338.43 

Anna Yaghjian Fund  $    203,963.49 Special     4,324.45  

 

 



 

Malden Post #69 American 

Legion & Auxiliary  $           205.00 Books             8.95 

The First National Bank  $        1,250.00 Books           54.58 

Constantine Arvanites  $           750.00 Books            32.75 

Pearl Bates   $           200.00 Books             8.73 

Adelaide Breed Bayrd   $        5,000.00 Books         178.95 

Frank A. & Blanche S. 

Bayrd    $        5,000.00 Books         178.95 

Lucia A. M. Baxter  $           362.00 Books           15.81 

Leo Blacher   $        7,551.00 Books         283.88 

J. Russell Bowman  $        1,810.00 Books           74.67 

Brennan Family   $      30,460.00 Books      1,240.57 

Richard Buckley  $        1,330.00 Books           58.88 

Eugene M. & Georgina  

F. Burnett   $        1,570.00 Books           68.56 

John Ciavarro   $        1,275.00 Books           33.84 

Arthur D. Corey  $      15,000.00 Books         655.00 

Deloraine P. Corey  $      15,000.00 Books         655.00 

Muriel D. Cosgrove  $        8,000.00 Books         314.40 

Hazel Cryan   $           745.00 Books           33.84 

Jean Dickie Fund  $      10,759.00 Books         469.81  

Herbert W. Fison  $        1,000.00 Books           43.67 

Elaine Foley   $           990.00 Books           43.23 

Sydney & Mary Freedman $      10,859.81 Books         474.21 

Lena A. M. Gesang  $           390.00 Books           17.03 

Percy Glaser   $ 550.00 Books           24.02 

Nana & Manny Goldberg $        8,829.00 Books         376.80 

Dorothea Griffin  $           800.00 Books           34.93 

Horace Hitchings  $        3,000.00 Books         131.00 

Jacob Holm   S        5,000.00 Books         218.33 

Elsie G. Hurley   $        3,385.00 Books         147.81 

Richard Hyman   $        5,080.00 Books         221.83 

Alfred & Jeanne Jones  $        1,000.00 Books           43.67 

Thomas Kenney  $ 300.00 Books           13.10 

Rita Kierstead   $           385.00 Books           16.81 

Abraham Klaiman  $           953.46 Books           41.63 

Isabel H. Lang   $        3,000.00 Books         131.00 

Shirley D. Lappin  $        3,516.00 Books           91.70 

Elmer G. Lewis   $        5,000.00 Books         218.33 

Elmore E. Locke  $        1,000.00 Books           43.67 

M. Lopez & L. Mullen  $           250.00 Books           10.92 

Elizabeth Lord   $           500.00 Books           21.83 



 

Dina D’Alto Malgeri  $      17,285.00 Books         463.30 

Simon Malkin   $        3,934.00 Books         144.49 

Elsie & Nathan Mass  $        8,317.00 Books         263.97 

John & Gertrude McCaul $        2,100.00 Books           81.44 

McKinley Family Trust  $      33,350.00 Books      1,456.29 

Amelia Miclette   $           856.00 Books           37.38 

Andrew Nilsson   $        8,000.00 Books         349.33 

Joseph Nilsson   $      10,000.00 Books         436.67 

Regina Nilsson   $        8,000.00 Books         349.33 

Daniel & James O’Brien $        2,275.00 Books           99.34 

Margaret Park   $        2,000.00 Books           87.33 

Morris & Laura Pizer  $      23,325.00 Books         652.34 

Sidney M. Price   $  800.00  Books            17.47 

Mary Riccardi   $            745.00 Books 

Nancy Rohwedder  $         1,285.00 Books           34.28 

Ruth Ross   $         5,000.00 Books         218.33 

George Rossyn   $         3,109.75 Books         135.79 

Godfrey Ryder   $         8,207.00 Books         358.37 

Lillian Sandler   $         1,985.00 Books           86.68 

Freida Klaiman Schwartz $         1,100.00 Books           48.03 

Louis Shames   $         1,541.00 Books           67.29 

Francis Shove   $         1,000.00 Books           43.67 

Bertha & Milton Smith  $         5,043.00 Books         147.72 

Mary E. Webster Smith  $         1,000.00 Books           43.67 

Sandra Lee Smyly  $       10,000.00 Books         436.67 

Syfferman Memorial  $         8,000.00 Books         349.33 

Jerome & Mazie Thompson $         1,400.00 Books           31.88 

John & Grace Todisco  $         4,491.00 Books         1,1751  

Edna Turkington  $       26,779.37 Books      1,169.37 

Frank P. Wakefield  $         1,008.00 Books           44.02 

Jacob Werlin   $         2,500.00 Books          109.17  

Edna M. Whitemore  $         1,000.00 Books           43.67 

Virginia Wilson   $            325.00 Books           14.19 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

ART GALLERY 

The following paintings were purchased with endowed art funds: 

Acquired  Subject      Artist 

1892   Cape Ann Pasture     Albion H. Bicknell 

1897   Shepherd Girl                        Daniel J. Strain  

1900   Roman Forum                    George L. Brown 

1902   Wood Interior                            Thomas Hill       

1910   Dutch Interior                            Evert Pieters      

1910    *  The Kaiser-Gracht, Dordrecht   

     Francis Smith Hopkinton  

1912   Fleeing Shadows                     Paul Dougherty   

1912   General Picton                     William Beechey (Att'd)  

1913   Fast Melting Snow                 George G. Symons  

1913   Armourer                                     Nicholas Maes  

1915    *  Crossing The Meadow                 Dodge MacKnight 

1916    *  Colorado River      Dodge MacKnight 

1916    *  The Shelf      Dodge MacKnight 

1916   Early Morning             William Keith 

1917   L'Allegro         Charles H. Davis 

1918   Boy with Dogs              Anthonie Palamedesz 

1918   Femme Peintre               Albert Andre 

1919    *  Black Cap Chickadee          Charles E. Heil 

1919    *  Prairie Warbler            Charles E. Heil 

1921   In The Garden of Versailles           Hubert Robert 

1922  San Giorgio Maggiore, Venice      Francesco Guardi 

1923     *  Nantucket        Harold H. Brown 

1923     +  Going To Market     Florence B. Brown 

1923   By The Sea      Florence B. Brown 

1925     +  Bacchante             Peter Prud'hon 

1925   Yosemite Valley          Thomas E. Hill 

1925   Reflections            Stanley W. Woodward 

1929  Sweepstakes      Montague Dawson 

1938   Near Dorking, Sussex                 F.W. Watts 

1940   The Reader             Juana Romani 

1940   Louis XIV and Moliere     Jean Leon Gerome 

1940   Garde Chasse         Constant Troyon 

1942  In The Berkshires            George Inness 

 

 

 



 

 

1943   Fishermen Going Out           George Morlan 

1944   Bachi-Bouzouks Jouant aux Echecs   Charles Bargue 

1945   Winter-Connecticut River Valley           Paul Sample 

1947   The Barley Harvest                           John Linnell 

1947   The Great Oak           Frederick Watts (Att'd) 

1952   Peasants Merrymaking            Giles Tilborch 

1966   Storm over Lanesville           Stanley W. Woodward 

1968   In the Lee of the Iceberg      William Bradford 

1979   Flatiron Building              Martin Lewis 

1980       * Gray Cross Cove                         Rod Peterson 

1980        * Jackson Farmhouse                          Rod Peterson 

1980        *  World's End, Hingham              Rod Peterson 

1981   Big Blue             Constantine Arvanites 

1981   Portrait of a Young Girl      Horace Robbins Burdick 

1981   Factory District      Yvonne Twining Humber 

1982     ## American Provincial      Ben Black 

1982     ## Three Courtesans of Kyoto     Ben Black 

1983     ** Breezin' Up              Sam Cherone 

1983      # The Letter               Mary Dewey 

1986   French Fields         Charles H. Davis 

1990   Jergin's Trust                            Carol Pylant 

1991       * Eastern Point Lighthouse                 Constance Stella 

1992       * Fellsmere Pond             Harry Lerman 

1992   Abstract Seascape        Michael Schreck 

1992   Figures at the Beach, Rockport          Wayne Morrell 

1992   Back Street Venice              Gina Salviati 

1992   Newspapers with Apples & Grapes      Diciancio  

1992   Crane and Thought         Ji Cheng 

1992       ++ The Dream                                Robyn Katz Adelman 

1996   Flowering Trees      Giovanni Castano 

1996   Floral Still-Life      Giovanni Castano 

1996       * Waterfall       Giovanni Castano 

1997       ++ Dusk Comes to Marlborough Street  

        Jack Drummey 

1999      ### Waveform                      Toby Liederman 

1999        * Salem Street Group              Rod Peterson 

2000   Gregory on the Subway       Cameron Bennett 

2000       = 12 Part Painting Cycles and Continuities  

       Elsa Waller 

  



 

2000       * Potbelly Stove                   Sam Slater 

2001      Interior Woodland            Bernard Corey 

2001       * Dorchester Heights        Brother Edward G. Rice  

2006       * Hightide                     Juanita Guccione 

2006   Sorrow of an Old Star            I. Rice Pereira 

2006   Twins-Black Constellation          I. Rice Pereira 

2006   Starscrim             I. Rice Pereira 

2009         A Lady and Her Companion          Ernest L. Ipsen 

2009        Mrs. Marie Feigenspan           Ernest L. Ipsen 

2009        Mr. Lanthe and Bottles           Ernest L. Ipsen 

2013       Shadow, Light, Melody      Cameron Bennett 

2013  San Giorgio Maggiore, Venice    Giovanni Castano 

2013  After the Hunt                                         Darius Cobb 

2013  Portrait of Mary Ann Gleason                Darius Cobb 

2014  Coastal View with Driftwood         Ernest L. Ipsen 

2014     *** Carousel                   Perle Fine 

2014     *** Untitled                   Perle Fine 

2015  Swain’s Pond                                 Joseph Morviller 

2015  Still Life with Two Ducks              Ernest L. Ipsen 

2015  Road to Ponnegansett      Ernest L. Ipesen 

2016  Portrait of Rev. Channing            Darius Cobb 

2017  Abstracts (4)            Panos Ghikas 

2017     * Architectural Rendering        Ludvig S. Ipsen 

2018     * Cookies by Jackie                        Rod Peterson 

2018  Boatyard, Edam             Jason Berger    
  
 

 

NOTE: In addition to the above purchases, the Library also has other 

paintings, statuary, bronze figures and a number of etchings, lithographs 

and photographs as gifts.  Oil painting unless otherwise noted. 

 

 

*Watercolor  **Wood Carving    *** Etchings      +Crayon  

++Mixed Media ##Acrylic 

###Ceramic Sculpture    #Pen and Ink  =Oil Stick Painting 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 



 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 


